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MEMORANDUM

March 12, 2024

TO: Mark Berman, City Attorney
CC: Tracy Lyons, Assistant City Attorney
Jill Mesojedec, FRP
Horacio Danovich, Stegia LLC
FROM: Fernand Thony, GO Bond Director
RE: State Funded Grant Agreement (SFGA)

Funding Program: General Appropriation Act (GAA)
Project(s): FM# 453173-1-54-01 Riverside Safety and Resilience Project

Please prepare a Resolution to approve and execute a State Funded Grant Agreement (SFGA)
with the Florida Department of Transportation (“FDOT”). The agreement is necessary to provide
tor the Department’s participation in the construction of the Riverside Safety and Resilience
Project for the City of Pompano Beach (“City”); to provide the Department financial assistance
to the City; to state the terms and conditions upon which Department funds will be provided; and
to set forth the manner in which the Project will be undertaken and completed.

The agreement will result in a financial contribution of $950,000.00, funds that were earmarked
by the State Legislature as an appropriation to assist the City with construction improvements on
Riverside Drive from Atlantic Boulevard to NE 14" Street (see Location Map). The project
entails improvements on the corridor that include upgrades to the existing drainage system with
implementation of two (2) new pumps as well as pipes and catch basins; new sidewalks; LED-
lighting; roadway alignment, resurfacing, marking and striping; and, additional landscape.

Due to sensitive timing to ensure the funds are allocated in the upcoming FDOT fiscal year plan,

Staff is requesting the Resolution in time to be added to the March 26, 2024 City Commission’s
agenda.
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